
The President’s Message
Hello Members.

Hopefully, you have
enjoyed your summer
and the wonderful
weather.  And, if you
haven't completed all of

those little projects around the house yet,
don't worry; they will be waiting for you
when you are ready to finish them.
Perhaps, some time after September 22th
when fall begins and the weather is a little
cooler.   

I apologize for missing the August
meeting, but a family wedding beckoned
Ross and I to Las Vegas.  I understand there
was a nice turn out and that David Aymami
1st VP performed in sterling fashion while
filling in for me.  I hope he understands; he
just passed the test to become President!
Thanks David for doing such a great job.  I
was told Joe Saitta; retired Secret Service
Agent gave the crowd some interesting

insights related to his tour of duty as a
Secret Service Agent.  I also have it on good
authority, Walter Nowosad your new
Secretary-Treasurer, in his treasurer's report;
reported IFA Chapter #72 "is solvent".
Now, here we are, the first month out of
chute and our club's financial reporting
hasn't missed a click!!!

Did you know, Phil Kasper, Past
President and current Director is
responsible for instituting the Special
Service Recognition Award Program?  Since
the inception of the program, the Carson
Valley Footprinters have made some 30
awards related to exceptional services
provided by individuals represented by:  the
Douglas County Sheriff's Department, East
Fork Fire and Paramedic Districts, Carson
City Sheriff's Department, Carson City Fire
Department and the Nevada Department of
Corrections (formerly Nevada Department
of Prisons).  This brings me to the point of

congratulating Douglas County Deputy
Sheriff John Lenz for his superior
performance in connection with  receiving
our Carson Valley Footprinters August 2012
Special Recognition Award.      

For our September meeting, let's think
“guest”.  This means invite a friend,
neighbor and/or family member to attend
with you.  We have a wonderful club – let's
share it!!!

See you at the Carson Valley Inn
September 20th.    

Charlene

From the Secretary-Treasurer
The presentation by retired
Secret Service Agent Joe
Saitta at our last meeting
was very informative and in
some cases, amusing.  In all
the time I have been in

Chapter #72, I can't recall a meeting in
which the guest speaker fielded so many
questions from the members.  So, kudos go
to Janet Asmann for getting this informative
speaker.

Your Secretary–Treasurer will be
conspicuous by his absence at the
September meeting owing to the fact that
Nadine and I will be on a cruise all month.
After serving at only one meeting since

being sworn in, I have called on the
services of our previous
Secretary–Treasurer, Ray Hoyt, to step
up.  Thank you, Ray.

One final note; there are some
members who haven't yet renewed their
membership.  If you are one of those
members, please send in your $24 for
Regular Membership or $10 for
Associate Membership to:   IFA Carson
Valley Chapter #72, Inc, P.O. 2242,
Minden, NV 89423

Walt

Please call
 YES

or
NO
by 9/13 for
the 9/20
meeting!
Charlene Spinner 267-4901 
Ray Hoyt 267-4355
Or send E-mail to:
spinsbabe@aol.com or

IFA #72:  http://cvfootprint.org

CCaarrssoonn  VVaalllleeyy
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Vice Presidents’ Stuff
From the 1st Vice President

Hello Footprinters, 

Well, you made it through my first official
meeting and I thank all of you for being patient

with me fumbling through the agenda.  I am always impressed how
gracious this association is to all of its members, visitors, guests, and
speakers; it is a true testament to the character of the International
Footprinters Association.  I was very pleased to meet the Grand
President Dan Hanlon and honored that he attended our dinner.
The dinner at the Casino Fandango was outstanding as usual, which
was great because I was starving.  I have to thank Janet Asmann for
handling the introduction of our guest speaker Joe Saitta, retired US
Secret Service Agent.  His stories, knowledge, history, and
experiences were fascinating.  I am sure he has even more stories
that could not be told.   I would like to thank everyone for an
outstanding turnout.  

Next month we will be meeting at the Carson Valley Inn on
September the 20th and our guest speaker will be the Honorable
Judge Tom Perkins, East Fork Justice of the Peace... 

David  

From the 2nd Vice President

The August 16th meeting was  a huge success
with great attendance.  Our speaker, Joe Saitta
got a lot of questions from the attending
members and guests.  From comments I heard
after  the meeting, his presentation was enjoyed by all.

Our next meeting will be Setember 20th.  It will be held at the
Carson Valley Inn, in The Town of Minden.  Our guest speaker will
be the Honorable Judge Tom Perkins, East Fork Justice of the Peace.
Social hour starts at 5:30 PM with dinner served at 6:30 PM.  Cost
will be $20.  Be sure to RSVP by September 13th to get your name
into the drawing for a free dinner.  Bring a friend or a possible new
member and a Pot O'Gold gift for the raffle drawing.

A big thanks to our President Charlene Spinner for the great
information cards on the Footprinters Association.

See you there.

Joan

Guest Speaker 
Retired Secret Service Agent

Joe Saitta

Douglas County Deputy Sheriff
John Lenz - Carson Valley

Chapter #72 Footprinter Special
Recognition Awards Honoree

September Birthdays
Pat Gray 1

Jerald Goehring 3

Cynthia Sawyer          7

Cynthia Osowski 11

Paul Conrad             12

Carol Hendee 12

George La Monica    27

Juanita Coyle            28

Pat Smith                 30



Lauren Lenz, Deputy Sheriff
John Lenz

Special Recongition Award
Honoree

and
Paul Howell Douglas County

Under Sheriff

1st VP David Aymami,
Guest Speaker Retired

Secret Service Agent Joe
Saitta and former VP Janet

Asmann

Betty Miller and 
Marjorie Runyon

Mike Rhodes and Archie Marcum

Marion and Fred Barker

Douglas County 
Under Sherifff

Paul Howell

Judy Conrad, 
Marianne Isaacs and 

Nadine Nowosad

Leslie Sanford and 
Lois Mitchell

MERCHANDISE AVAILABLE

Small IFA lapel pin (foot w/ I.F.A.) 3.50

Small 6-pt. star lapel pin 4.50

Small 5-pt star w/ foot in center 3.50

Service pins (5 yrs, 15 yrs, 20 yrs) 6.75
(Chapter furnishes 10 yr & 25 yr Pins)

Large circular lapel pin 6.75

Window decal 2.50

Yellow circular cloth patch, 3” 3.50

Anyone interested in any of these items, contact
Secretary-Treasurer Walt Nowosad for photos, how

to order, etc.
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IFA, Carson Valley Chapter #72
P.O. Box 2242
Minden, NV 89423

To:

CHAPTER PAST PRESIDENTS

1991-92 Bill Depew, Charter
1992-93 Doug Tucker
1993-94 Eston “Red” Baker

deceased
1994-95 Bill Shay
1995-96 Ray Hoyt
1996-97 Lon A. Curtis,

deceased
1997-98 Elza Turkington,

deceased
1998-99 Bob Minton
1999-00 Rodney Snead
2000-01 Fred Hersey
2001-02 Clay Hill
2002-03 Grady Goodwin,

deceased
2003-04 Dorman Dane
2004-06 Phil Kasper
2006-08 Larry Gray
2008-10    Claudia Lowe
2010-12 Bayan Lewis

INTERNATIONAL FOOTPRINT ASSOCIATION
CARSONVALLEY CHAPTER #72, INC.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
President                                  Charlene Spinner                                267-4901
1st Vice President                       David Aymami  720-1434
2nd Vice President                      Joan McDonnell 450-9053
Secretary-Treasurer                     Walter Nowosad                                 267-9099
Sergeant-at-Arms                       Patricia Dorrance     720-7000
Immediate Past President              Bayan Lewis 782-8068
Grand Director                           Ray Hoyt 267-4355
3 Year Director Ron Pierini 267-0602
3 Year Director Claudia Lowe 267-5630
3 Year Director Larry Gray 783-9759
2 Year Director                            Phil Kasper 782-5385
1 Year Director                            Betty Miller 782-7935

BOARD APPOINTMENTS
Newsletter Editor                         Larry Gray 783-9759
Chapter Webmaster                      Don McRoberts 267-0025

Visit our chapter on the web at www.cvfootprint.org
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